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Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of Physical Education, Sport and Physical Activity (PESPA) they 
offer. This means that you should use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to: 

 

ω Develop or add to the PESPA activities that your school already offer 
ω Build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit pupils joining the 

school in future years 
 

Please visit gov.uk for the revised DfE guidance including the 5 key indicators across which schools should 
demonstrate an improvement. This document will help you to review your provision and to report 
your spend. DfE encourages schools to use this template as an effective way of meeting the reporting 
requirements of the Primary PE and Sport Premium. 

 

We recommend you start by reflecting on the impact of current provision and reviewing the previous 
spend. Under the Ofsted Schools Inspection Framework, inspectors will assess how effectively leaders use the 
Primary PE and Sport Premium and measure its impact on outcomes for pupils, and how effectively governors 
hold them to account for this. 

 
Schools are required to publish details of how they spend this funding as 
ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ƻƴ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΩ t9 ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻǊǘ participation and 
attainment by the end of the summer term or by 31 July 2019 at the  
latest.  
 
We recommend regularly updating the table and publishing it 
on your website throughout the year, as evidence of your  
ongoing review into how you are using the money to  
secure maximum, sustainable impact. To see an  
example of how to complete the table please  
click HERE. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-inspection-handbook-from-september-2015
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/governance-handbook
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online#pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
http://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/wp-content/uploads/afPE-Example-Template-Indicator-2018-Final.pdf
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Key achievements to date: Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need: 

- Membership to St Albans Sports Partnership providing opportunities for 
more training and competition. 

- Setting up a Sports Committee in school. 
- Entering more inter-school competitions. 
- Dance Workshops x2 
- Chance 2 Shine cricket affiliation and coaching sessions for 

children/teachers 
- Better resources for staff and children to ensure PE can be taught to a 

high standard 
- Staff training for NQTs and other teachers 
- PE leaders attended Herts PE Conference in 2016 and 2017 
- Training for staff in Dance specifically 
- Providing a Fencing lunch club to encourage children to try something 

different and be more active 
- -Daily mile introduced 

 

- PE Leader to attend 2019 PE Conference to gather new ideas 
- Coaching for staff in PE and sports 
- Purchase more resources to support teaching high quality PE lessons 
- Bike riding training for all children in YR and KS1 
- Continue the lunch time Fencing club which provides pupil premium 

children and those who do not take part in any extra-curricular sports 
activities with more opportunities to be active 

- Increased physical activity for ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΣ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ΨaŀǘƘǎ 
hŦ ¢ƘŜ 5ŀȅΩΦ /ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŜ Řŀƛƭȅ ƳƛƭŜ alongside this. 

- Look into EYFS PE schemes of work and trial them with a view to 
purchasing a scheme for the Nursery and Reception classes to use. 

- Book an athlete visit for the Spring/Summer term 2019 to continue to 
raise the profile of sport at Aboyne Lodge. 

 

 

 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety Please complete all of the below: 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a 
distance of at least 25 metres? 
N.B. Even though your children may swim in another year please report on their attainment on leaving 
primary school. 

70% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, 
backstroke and breaststroke]? 

87% 

Support for review and reflection - considering the 5 key indicators from DfE, what development needs are a priority for your setting and your 
students now and why? Use the space below to reflect on previous spend, identify current need and priorities for the future. 
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What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? 73% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming 
but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this 
way? 

No 
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Academic Year: 2018/19 Total fund allocated: £17,768 Date Updated:  July 2019  

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity ς Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that 
primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

Percentage of total allocation: 

23% 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

Audit of resources against Jumps 
Education scheme of work and staff wish 
list to enable all children to receive high 
quality PE lessons. 
 
 
 
Order resources which will allow scheme 
of work and PE curriculum to be taught 
successfully. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Track sports activity for all children at 
Aboyne Lodge, to find out which 
children are not taking part in Sports 
clubs (including Pupil Premium) and give 
them the opportunity to join a club. 
 
 
 
 

Send out audit sheet. 
Audit resources in PE cupboard. 
Compile wish list and cost up. 
 
 
 
 
Order through HCC and YPO. 
Label and box resources. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Send out tracking sheet to all teachers 
to find out which sports clubs, if any, 
children in their class attend. 
Collate data. 
Make a list of less active children. 
 
 
 
 

N/A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£300 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£720 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Teachers aware of resources 
available and able to request things 
which will support their teaching of 
PE. List compiled of resources we 
need/would like. 
 
 
Ordered resources to ensure high 
quality PE lessons are taught 
throughout the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
List compiled of less active children 
to enable PE coordinator to target 
specific children and offer Fencing 
lunch time club for Autumn Term. 
 
 
 
 
 

Order new resources to support 
scheme of work. 
 
 
 
 
 
Continue to regularly audit PE 
resources and replace any 
missing/broken items. Ask staff 
regularly if they need any new 
resources to ensure they are 
teaching the PE curriculum 
successfully and children are 
being physically active. 
 
 
Keep track of pupils attending 
Sports clubs 2019-2020 to target 
next year. 
Due to Fencing club being a great 
success and attended by lots of 
different  children, all children at 
Aboyne Lodge will be able to sign 
up to Fencing club from January 
2019. This will now be paid for by 

Action Plan and Budget Tracking 
Capture your intended annual spend against the 5 key indicators. Clarify the success criteria and 
evidence of impact that you intend to measure to evaluate for students today and for the future. 




